
Dear Editor, 

 

Thank you for the additional assessment of the manuscript. As directed, we have adjusted the figures to 

remove ‘headscarp’ and replace it with ‘scar’ in each case. This is the only change from the prior version 

of the manuscript in the main text. The only other change is to the secondary affiliations of two authors 

(Emberson & Amatya). 

 

We look forward to hearing back soon about the manuscript and appreciate the open and careful review 

process. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Robert Emberson, on behalf of all authors 


